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A Note  from your 
Newsletter Co-Chairs: 

I’m Jessica Gregris, AESC 
Newsletter Chair. I am excited 
to welcome Michelle 
Funkhouser as Co-Chair for the 
Castle Gram. You will enjoy her 
write-up and pictures from the 
February Get Together, the 
Around the Town activities she 
has discovered, and the many 
other contributions she made 
in this edition. I sincerely 
appreciate her stepping 
forward. Please check out the 
new observances calendar. 

Please send submissions and 
comments to newsletter@ 
armyengineerspouses.com. 

Army Engineer Spouses’ Club 

Castle Gram 
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Engineer Friends, 

It is wonderful to connect with you via our March newsletter!  
Technology has added so many dimensions to our world. Todd and I 
recently gifted our children DNA testing kits so they could learn a little 
more about their family history and lineage. It is so interesting – and a 
bit surprising! – to see how different their genetic make-up is, and yet 
it’s so similar that the testing results marked them as immediate 
family.   

In some respects the same is true about our Engineer family; we may 
come from distinctly different backgrounds, we might serve the nation 
in a bustling city or among rural farmlands, we probably spend our 
free time on hobbies very personal to us, and family traditions are 
most likely uniquely ours alone. However, if you put a few Engineers 
and/or their spouses in a room together they will immediately find 
similarities. Do you know (name a family)….? Have you ever been 
assigned to (name a unit)…?  When did you live in (name a post/town/
state/country)…..? We play an Army Engineer game of Six Degrees of 
Separation and it’s usually mere minutes before we connect in some 
fashion. Because we are family and we have history - no matter our 
DNA! We also have lineage. Todd and I were honored to the recent 
annual Leaders Emeritus Reception in our DC home for current 
Engineer senior leadership and those who once served. You’ll find 
some photos in the newsletter. Take a look. I’ll bet you will find at 
least one familiar face in the crowd of great men and women who are 
just a small part of the extensive Army Engineer lineage. 

Our AESC Board and members are also an important piece of the 
Engineer history puzzle. Our dedication and support of all things 
Engineer cannot be minimized. And we are in the midst of another 
busy spring….  

The annual Knollwood Bake Sale is rapidly approaching. Once again, on 
April 4th, Priscilla Noah will lead the effort in coordinating this event 
where every penny raised is donated to The Army Distaff Foundation’s 
Benevolent Fund. Please consider supporting and donating to this very 
worthy cause. We would love for you to join us, cook a goodie or two, 
or just send along your monetary donation. More information can be 
found in this issue. 

This past month has been one of great preparation for the upcoming 
Army Engineer Spouses’ Club year. Bette Meuleners has been collecting 
nominations for the 2017-18 boar year. Once again, we are asking 
amazingly talented volunteers to willingly step forward and be ready
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Engineer Friends continued. 

to embrace elected and appointed position responsibilities. 
I am constantly awed by the unwavering commitment of 
service among our spouses and feel blessed to work among 
them. 

Our current team has also been busy finalizing the 
application rankings of the Army Engineer Memorial Awards 
as well as planning the luncheon honoring the awardees. 
The selection process for our merit-based awards is the 
most fair, ethical, and transparent I have seen: (1.) 
Weighted scoring is placed on grade point averages, national 
testing, leadership roles, extra-curricular activities, sports, 
awards, and employment. (2.) Absolutely no points are 
given for sponsors’ rank, position, time in service, etc. (3.) 
Required essays are sent to three separate educators 
outside of the club membership for scoring. (4.) All of the 
applicants and their household type remain anonymous 
throughout the ranking process. (5.) Award amounts are 
graduated according to merit and change annually, based on 
that year’s scoring. Whew! ….the students receiving these 
awards honoring their high school achievements should be 
very proud! This process is quite lengthy, tedious and 
detailed, and we commend our AEMA Chair, Kara Anderson 
and our Award Chair, Marguerite Theisen, for their 
commitment to 100% honorable excellence. 

Even if there is no Irish to be found in your DNA, I hope your 
March is a special one. I hope the lion of winter isn’t roaring 
outside your door. I wish you time outside to chase your 
little Leprechauns in fields of clover. Even better, some time 
to yourself counting fluffy lamb-like clouds in the sky. 
Where ever you are, whatever your days might hold, always 
remember to hug your Engineer and give him a kiss for 
wearing the Army green! 

Warmly, 

Connie 
Honorary Advisor, AESC

AESC Executive Board, 
2017-2018: 

Elected Officers 
President     Launa Brown 
VP       Rosemary Davis 
Secretary    Christy Cramer     
         Preston 
Treasurer    Kimberly Oborski 
AEMA Chair  Kara Anderson 

Appointed Board Members 
Circulation   Sheila Kelly  
Corresp. Sec.  Laurel-Lee States 
Fairfax Liaison Kay Burlin 
Historian    Lisa Stevenson 
Hospitality   Terri Stevens 
Knollwood    Priscilla Noah 
    Bake Sale 
Knollwood    Ann Kem 
 Liaison 
Membership  Jackie Caldwell 
Newsletter   Michelle Funkhouser  
        & Jessica Gregris 
Nominations  Bette Meuleners 
Parliament.   Roz Riley 
Publicity/FB   Louis Cook 
Reservations  Lynne Jackson 
Scholarship   Marguerite Theisen      
Ways & Means Kendra Lewis 
Webmaster   Laura Putnam 
Wel./Service  Vanessa Joly 

Honorary Advisors 
Hon. Pres.    Connie Semonite 
Hon. VP     Kim Houston 
AEMA Adv.   Bobby Buxbaum 
SES Sp. Adv.  Jackie Caldwell 

“Keeping our worldwide Engineer 
family connected through the 
years and across the miles.”
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Upcoming AESC Events
Tentative Upcoming Events Include:

March 19 or 20, Get ready for a short notice walk from Fort McNair to view 
Cherry Blossoms in the Tidal Basin followed by lunch at a location TBD. Actual 
date/time will depend on the weather and the blooming blossoms but keep an 
eye out for a note to come out from AESC Circulation.

April 27, Georgetown French Market being put together by Terri Stevens

Engineer Trivia:  Previously only authorized to be worn by officers, in 
what year were enlisted Engineers allowed to wear the Essayon button?

Try to find the answer hidden somewhere in this edition  (no cheating by searching 
for the answer online). Look for the answer to the question and location in the April 
edition of the Castle Gram.

Items of Note
Karen Perrenot - We regret to share that Karen Perrenot, an Engineer 
spouse, passed away on Thursday, March 1st after a courageous battle 
with ovarian cancer. We received the information from Vanessa Joly who 
shared that Karen was a great mentor to her when they were stationed at 
Fort Richardson, Alaska in 2001-2003. Karen was the first person to tell 
Vanessa about AESC and that she needed to joint back then.

Karen is survived by her husband Steve, the Director of Public Works at 
Joint Base Lewis-McChord; and daughters Kimberly, Stephanie and 
Katie.

Military Child Education Coalition (MCEC) - If you aren’t familiar with 
MCEC then you might want to check out http://www.militarychild.org/. MCEC is 
focused on ensuring quality educational opportunities for all military children 
affected by mobility, family separation and transition.

http://www.militarychild.org/
http://www.militarychild.org/
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Past AESC Events
AESC members celebrated Mardi 
Gras by gathering together at Fort 
McNair, walking to the District Pier 
on Wharf Street, and enjoying the 
fun, colorful parade. After the parade 
we walked back to Fort McNair to 
partake in delicious New Orleans 
fare to inc lude two types of 
jambalaya, red beans and rice, and 

of course, King Cake. Later in the evening we viewed a fireworks display. It was a 
cold evening so a few brave souls ventured back outside to watch the fireworks 
while most chose to gaze them from the inside warmth. Thank you to Connie 
Semonite for opening her lovely home to us, to everyone who provided the 
amazing food, and to Kimbel and Mike Burt for bringing us authentic Mardi Gras 
items from New Orleans. Laissez les bons temps rouler! 
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On Saturday, March 10th, 
Lisa Pulaski opened her 
home to AESC for a fun 
filled afternoon of Polish 
hospitality and to learn the 
art of Pysanky. Light 
r e f r e s h m e n t s w e r e 
served, including Polish 
t radi t ional foods l ike 
kielbasa and pierogies. 

You can search the web for 
ideas or find out more about it...like  http://www.learnpysanky.com. This particular Pinterst board is 
amazing: https://www.pinterest.com/jim102/great-works-in-pysanky/. Even those of us who proclaimed 
our lack of artistic talent right from the start were pleasantly surprised with how well our eggs turned 
out. It was a fantastic event!

Past AESC Events

http://www.learnpysanky.com/
https://www.pinterest.com/jim102/great-works-in-pysanky/
http://www.learnpysanky.com/
https://www.pinterest.com/jim102/great-works-in-pysanky/
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Engineer Events
Leaders Emeritus:  great men and women who are just a small part of the extensive 
Army Engineer lineage
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AESC History
AESC President’s Report 1978-79:  

Every year the AESC President submits a summary report for the year. I was looking through 
some of the AESC scrapbooks with our Historian, Lisa Stevenson, when I ran across this 
report from 1978-79. I thought it would be interesting to share with you. I especially love the 
picture included which appears to be the spouse club members in lawn chairs on the backside 
of one of the quarters on Fort McNair. I hope you enjoy this little bit of AESC history.
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Membership
The hard copy of the Castle Directory (Red Book) is out, but keep in mind that you can still access the 
digital version of the current Member Directory (includes members that joined after the hard copy of 
the Castle Directory was published) in the Members Only area on the AESC website. 

Membership is still available, and we will ensure your information gets included in the online version in 
the Members Only area of the AESC website. Remember, the Club year runs from July 1, 2017 to 
June 30, 2018.  For just $25 Membership includes:

• One copy of the Castle Directory (The Red Book)
• E-mailed copy of the monthly newsletter, "The Castle Gram"
• Access to the Members Only page on the AESC website which includes member only specials for 

the Castle Boutique, archived files from past Castle Grams and meeting notes, and the current 
digital version of the Castle Directory (The Red Book)

• Invitations to our monthly programs, luncheons and special events
• Children of our members are invited to apply for the Army Engineer Memorial Awards

ONLINE membership application and payment can be done at                                                       
http://www.armyengineerspouses.com/online-membership-form.html 

Or

Fill out the 2017-2018 membership form included in this edition of the Castle Gram, include a check 
payable to AESC, and mail it in.

Need an extra copy of the Castle Directory (Red Book)? For an extra $5 each, you can order as 
many as you need with your membership.

Not sure if your membership is current? Verify the status of your membership with our 
membership chair, Jackie Caldwell, by emailing membership@armyengineerspouses.com.

CORRECTIONS TO THE HARD COPY OF THE CASTLE DIRECTORY (RED BOOK):
The following member addresses were incorrect:  Estelle Gibson and Willie Berwick. You can find the 
correct addresses under the AESC (member’s only) section of the AESC website. 

Additionally, please note that CSM Michael (Mike) Buxbaum was the 10th CSM at USACE and CSM 
Karl Groninger was the 11th CSM at USACE.

We apologize for any inconvenience these errors may have caused. If there are further corrections 
needed please let us know. 

http://www.armyengineerspouses.com/online-membership-form.html
mailto:membership@armyengineerspouses.com
http://www.armyengineerspouses.com/online-membership-form.html
mailto:membership@armyengineerspouses.com
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AESC 
Save the 

Date 
April 3 

Fisher House Meal
Fort Belvoir, VA 

April 4 
AESC Board Meeting & 

Knollwood Bake Sale
Washington, DC

April 24 
Fisher House Meal
Fort Belvoir, VA

April 29 
AEMA Luncheon
Fort Belvoir, VA

May 2 
AESC Board Meeting

The Fairfax, VA

June 6 
AESC Board Meeting

Quarters 7
Washington, DC

The application deadline has passed!
Applications are no longer accepted and only those received with a 
postmark of February 28, 2018, or earlier, will be considered.

Please plan to join us for a luncheon on Sunday, April 29th at 
11:30 a.m. at the Fort Belvoir Officers Club to celebrate the 
awardees selected for 2017 - 2018. 

If you didn’t notice, there is a location change for the AEMA luncheon 
which is normally held at The Fairfax, but it will still be undergoing 
renovation.

The Army Engineer Spouses’ Club established the Army Engineer 
Memorial Awards (AEMA) in 1967 as a living memorial to Engineer 
Officers killed in Vietnam and are given annually to honor all 
Engineer Officers who died in the line of duty. Through the efforts of 
its membership and outside contributors, AESC established a 
permanent fund for the perpetuation of the awards.

These are merit awards based on the student’s academic and 
extracurricular achievement during high school so no 
consideration is given to the students planned college, university, 
technical, vocational school, or field of study. The awards committee 
doesn’t even see this information when reviewing applications. There 
is one exception, and that is the Geraldine K. Morris Award, which is 
for a high school senior who intends to enroll in a program leading to 
a nursing degree or certification. 

If you have questions, please contact 
AEMA@armyenginerspouses.com.

Army Engineer           
Memorial Awards

The next board meeting will not include hosting on Zoom! 
Board meetings are always open to the general membership, 
and prior coordination of attendance is not required. If you are 
curious or think you might want to assist please come join us. 

The next AESC Board Meeting will be on April  4, 
10am, at Knol lwood Mil i tary Ret irement 
Community, 6200 Oregon Ave NW, Washington, 
DC 20015.

AESC Board Meetings
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Once again it’s the time for the Army Engineer 
Spouses’ Club to start thinking about our Board 
for the next year—this time for 2018-2019. Our 
constitution states that we should have 
nominees for our elected positions no later 
than the end of April 2018. We will then vote in 
May 2018. 

The elected positions on AESC’s Board are 
President, Vice- President, Secretary, Treasurer, 
and AEMA (Army Engineer Memorial Awards) 
Chairperson. It’s my “job”, with the help of a 
Nominating Committee, to secure nominees for 
these elected positions and to help our 
President fill the appointed positions on our 
Board for 2018-2019. 

If you are interested in being on our Board, 
please do let me know!!! It really is a great way to 
meet other Engineer spouses and participate in fun and rewarding activities. Whether you are a stay 
at home mom, a retired member, a member from out of the DC area, a part or full time working 
member, older or younger, we’d love for you to consider being on the Board. I’m actually out of the DC 
area for about half of our Board year and I am able to serve in my “position” as Nominations 
Chairperson. 

Information about the positions is in the latest copy of our “Red Book”. You can also reach out to any 
current Board member to find out more information on Board positions. Go to http:// 
www.armyengineerspouses.com/contact-us.html to find current contact information. 

Also, let me know if you have any suggestions of other members who might like to join us on the 
Board, especially those new to the club!!! Thanks! 

Please contact me, Bette Meuleners, at nominations@armyengineerspouses.com if you are 
interested in serving. Once again, our election is in May, but we should have most of the nominations 
by the end of March with time for nominations from the “floor” in April. 

Thank you for considering a place on our Board! We’d LOVE to have you join us! 

Bette Meuleners 

AESC Nominations Chairperson, 2017-2018 

571-235-3566 

nominations@armyengineerspouses.com or bmeuleners@gmail.com 

AESC Board Nominations
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Most days have multiple observances but this calendar highlights just one for each day. Some recognize 
serious concerns or issues, a few are silly and quirky, others are informative, and it seems there is a lot of 
food recognized within a month. 

If you see any of the following AESC members please wish them a Happy Birthday!

Observances & Birthdays

Blythe Hogeboom 24-Mar
Corie Madden 26-Mar
Jytte Hambric 27-Mar
Stephanie Sattinger 28-Mar
Rachel Baker 29-Mar
Jennifer Kolouch 29-Mar
Candice Dietz 31-Mar

Marilla Cushman 2-Mar
Marie Rundle 5-Mar
Katie Anderson 9-Mar
Ellen Wadsworth 13-Mar
Roslyn (Roz) Riley 16-Mar
Tammie Morris 17-Mar
Vanessa Joly 21-Mar
Susan Hill 22-Mar
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Volunteer Spotlight

We are extremely lucky to have Kimberly as our AESC Treasurer. I 
was especially thankful for her timely arrival since she took over the 
duties from me! She recently informed us at an AESC Board 
Meeting that she will only be with us for one more year, and then it 
will be time for another move.

Kimberly was born in Dixon, Illinois and has been a Army Engineer spouse since marrying her 
hubsand, Carl, in August of 2012. They have a four year-old boy named CJ. She shared that they 
had a temporary move to Augusta, Georgia in the summer when she was 36 weeks pregnant with 
CJ. Kimberly was huge and it was humid! The best part of their temporary move…finding a great 
doctor, delivering her son and the delicious cakes from the Boll Weevil Cafe (which her husband 
delivered to the recovery room at the hospital). 

Like many families, the kids tend to takeover the radio. Currently, Thunder by Imagine Dragons is 
the repeat winner. A fellow parent at my daughter’s school recently mentioned their annoyance with 
that song and recently began tasking their child with counting the number of times the word 
‘thunder’ is said during the song. She indicated the song is not as popular with their child anymore. 
Unless CJ is a good counter he may not be able to count that high yet, but you could give it a try.

Unless you were looking close you might have missed Kimberly’s national debut as a clown in the 
Macy’s Thanksgiving Day Parade. She indicated it was trying since you have to report at 4am to 
start getting ready and you can’t drink coffee (or anything else) because there are no bathrooms 
along the parade route. Maybe we can get her to wear her clown costume at one of our next board 
meetings? 

Kimberly has been working for a media agency in 
Chicago (remotely of course) for the last 10+ years.  It 
seems her colleagues are a bit mystified due to her 
regularly reporting in from a different home and state 
every time she returns from a lengthy vacation which 
seems to occur around once  every 18 months. It looks 
like she will still be keeping her coworkers guessing since 
another move is already in their future. 

AESC presents another great volunteer: 

Kimberly Sheaffer - Oborski
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Welfare & Service
OPERATION:  Deploy Your Dress

The President and Cofounder, Yvonne 
Coombes, contacted us to share this great 
opportunity to donate  and/or spread the news 
about the next pop-up distribution event.

The organization was founded in December 
2015 and strives to make attending an event 
as affordable as possible for Soldiers and their 
family members (especially those of junior 
rank). Donations of gently used formal gowns, 
shoes and accessories are given (they use the 
term ‘redeployed’) so they can affordably 
attend their Unit Balls/Galas. If guys are feeling 
left out don’t let the name fool you. They will 
also take and redeploy suits and tuxes for 
male Soldiers and spouses. 

Message the official Facebook page, https://
w w w . f a c e b o o k . c o m /
operationdeployyourdress/, and they will 
coordinate with you for getting dresses. Below 
is a list of current mailing addresses to send 
your donations if you don’t live in the local 
area, but don’t just donate. Spread the word 
about this event to the spouse of a Soldier that 
might want to take advantage of this 
opportunity.

https://www.facebook.com/operationdeployyourdress/?hc_location=ufi
https://www.facebook.com/operationdeployyourdress/?hc_location=ufi
https://www.facebook.com/operationdeployyourdress/?hc_location=ufi
https://www.facebook.com/operationdeployyourdress/?hc_location=ufi
https://www.facebook.com/operationdeployyourdress/?hc_location=ufi
https://www.facebook.com/operationdeployyourdress/?hc_location=ufi
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Welfare & Service

Don’t forget! When shopping online use Amazon 
Smile! Go to www.smile.amazon.com and select 
Army Engineer Memorial Award as your charity. It 
costs you nothing and a portion of your purchase 
goes to AEMA. 

AESC Support to  Fisher House
AESC continues to provide monthly meals to 
the families (usually approximately 8-10 
guests) staying at the Fort Belvoir Fisher 
House.  The following dates are available:

April 3
April 24
May 22

If you are interested in volunteering or learning 
more about how you can support the Fisher 
house, please contact our Welfare Services 
Chair, Vanessa Joly at 
service@armyengineerspouses.com

Knollwood Military 
Retirement Community
The Knollwood Bake Sale will be on 4 April. 
Stay tuned for more information on this great 
event. All proceeds from the bake sale will be 
given to the Army Distaff Foundation in 
support of the Knollwood Military Retirement 
Community.

mailto:service@armyengineerspouses.com
mailto:service@armyengineerspouses.com
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Around Town

National Cherry Blossom Festival

Besides natural beauty, the buds are an enduring symbol of international friendship. The original trees 
were a gift of Japan to the United States in 1912. 

The National Cherry Blossom Festival, www.nationalcherryblossomfestival.org/category/latest-news, 
will take place from March 20-April 15, 2018 just across the Potomac River from Arlington in 
Washington, D.C. This year’s festivities include the Blossom Kite Festival on the Washington 
Monument grounds on March 31, Petalpalooza at The Wharf on April 7, and the National Cherry 
Blossom Festival Parade on April 14. 

Bloom updates are available on the Cherry Blossom Watch Facebook page, www.facebook.com/
cherryblossomwatch, and at cherryblossomwatch.com.  

Visit Butler’s Orchard and don’t miss Bunnyland!  
Go to http://www.butlersorchard.com/bunnyland-
fun/ for more information.

http://www.butlersorchard.com/bunnyland-fun/
http://www.butlersorchard.com/bunnyland-fun/
http://www.nationalcherryblossomfestival.org/category/latest-news
http://www.facebook.com/cherryblossomwatch
http://www.facebook.com/cherryblossomwatch
http://cherryblossomwatch.com
http://www.butlersorchard.com/bunnyland-fun/
http://www.butlersorchard.com/bunnyland-fun/
http://www.nationalcherryblossomfestival.org/category/latest-news
http://www.facebook.com/cherryblossomwatch
http://www.facebook.com/cherryblossomwatch
http://cherryblossomwatch.com
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Keepers of the Castle 
Fort Leonard Wood, Missouri 

Keeper’s of the Castle is an Engineer Spouses’ Club located in Fort Leonard Wood Missouri.  
They welcome members from Active Duty Army, National Guard, Reserve, Retired, allies and 
sister services. They aim to instill pride in Engineer spouses through camaraderie by 
educating, sharing, and embracing our roles – past, present, and future. Connect with the 
Keeper’s Of the Castle on Facebook at www.facebook.com/KeepersOfTheCastle or via email 
FLWKeepers@gmail.com.

http://www.facebook.com/KeepersOfTheCastle
mailto:FLWKeepers@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/KeepersOfTheCastle
mailto:FLWKeepers@gmail.com
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Army Engineer Spouses Group - 
Europe District 

Europe District’s Kastle Keepers

The 
Wiesbaden 
Community 
Spouses Club 
held a Great 
Gatsby Gala.

The spouses February coffee theme was chocolate…

…and they made a toast to all 
things chocolate.

Europe District sponsored a trip to the Tulip 
Parade in the Netherlands to help the Wiesbaden 
Community Spouses Club raise money for 
scholarships.
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Castle Boutique

The Artel Eggs (pictured left) are now also available in 
black and gold, and black and silver (pictured right). 
These are currently only available at in-person sale 
events or online at armyengineerspouses.com in 
the AESC (members only) section. 

Don’t miss out! The Castle Boutique will be 
conducting the following in-person sale event:

✦ May (TBD)

Now is the time to visit the Castle Boutique online or in-person to get your 
special Engineer items! 

New Tervis sizes are now available (16oz 
tumbler, and 24oz tumbler or water bottle). 
Each is personalized with a custom red and 
white Engineer Castle emblem created as a 
replica of an unofficial uniform patch worn 
between 1948 and 1956.

http://armyengineerspouses.com
http://armyengineerspouses.com
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Castle Boutique

Engineer Hat $12

Check out these new items available through the Castle Boutique!

Green or Black Castle 
Lapel Pin $20

Cufflinks $10

Silver or Gold 
Earrings $7

Silver or Gold 
Lapel Pin $4
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Membership
Join online at 

www.armyengineer
spouses.com/

membership.html

Questions?

Contact our 
Membership Chair

Jackie Caldwell

membership@armye
ngineerspouses.com

AESC 2017-2018 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 
PRINT NAME as you would like to be listed in the Castle 
Directory (The Redbook)
  
Last _____________________________  

First_______________________________ 

Mailing Address:  

____________________________________________________ 
  
City ____________________________ State ____________  
  
Zip Code______________  
  
Preferred contact phone:  

__________________________________________________ 
  
E-mail: 

____________________________________________________ 
  
Your Birthday (month/day only) ________________  
  
Check one: □ New member □ Returning member □ Rejoining 
member 
  
Spouse's Name: ______________________________________ 
Check one: Is Spouse: □ Active □ Retired □ Reserve/National 
Guard □ Deceased  
  
Spouse's title/rank/job assignment or firm: 

 
____________________________________________________ 

By sending this application, you agree to have the above 
information listed in the Castle Directory.  
Membership runs from July 1, 2017 until June 30, 2018. 
Membership information received by Oct 31st, 2017 will be 
included in the 2017-2018 Castle Directory (hard copy). Thank 
you!  

Annual dues + 1 copy of the Castle Directory $25 ___________  
Additional Castle Directory: Each $5 ___________  
Total: ___________ 

Please make check payable to AESC and mail to:  
AESC MEMBERSHIP  
P.O. Box 6332  
Alexandria, VA 22306-6332 

http://www.armyengineerspouses.com/membership.html
http://www.armyengineerspouses.com/membership.html
http://www.armyengineerspouses.com/membership.html
mailto:membership@armyengineerspouses.com
mailto:membership@armyengineerspouses.com
http://www.armyengineerspouses.com/membership.html
http://www.armyengineerspouses.com/membership.html
http://www.armyengineerspouses.com/membership.html
mailto:membership@armyengineerspouses.com
mailto:membership@armyengineerspouses.com
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